
            
 
 

 
 
June 11, 2020 
 
 
Dear Georgia Golf Stakeholder,  
 
Golf’s national allied associations have continued collaborating on new information for facilities and just 
released Version 4.0 of their Back2Golf Operations Playbook which includes new guidance for certain 
topics including payment methods, shotguns, club storage and use of bunker rakes and flagsticks. Below 
is a link to the updated Back2Golf Operational Handbook: 
 
Back2Golf Operations Playbook  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Georgia Chapter of Club Management Association of America 
Georgia Chapter of Golf Course Superintendents Association of America 
Georgia Section of the PGA of America 
Georgia State Golf Association  

https://www.pga.org/Document-Library/Back2Golf%20Operations%20Playbook-%20Version%204.0-%20June%2010,%202020-%20FINAL.pdf

